## COMMISSION ON WHITE HOUSE FELLOWS

## THE WHITE HOUSE

ERNEST C. ARBUCKLE

Dean, Graduate School of Business

Stanford University

WILLIAM H. HASTIE Judge Third U.S. Circuit Court of Appeals JAMES W. ASTON Chairman of the Board Republic National Bank of Dallas

GEORGE L. KILLION President American President Lines, Ltd.

JOSEPH R. SMILEY
President
University of Colorado

WILLIAM C. FRIDAY
President
University of North Carolina
JOHN W. MACY, JR.
Chairman
U.S. Civil Service Commission

JOHN W. GARDNER
Secretary of
Health, Education, and Welfare
JOHN B. OAKES
Editorial Page Editor
The New York Times

MARGARET CHASE SMITH United States Senator Maine

July 6, 1966

Dear Dr. Garcia:

HARRY RANSOM

Chancellor University of Texas

Mr. Jake Jacobsen's secretary asked me to respond to your letter concerning Mr. Santiago S. Madril.

We'll be happy to let you know as soon as the new White House Fellows program is announced, and will send on the forms so that you may nominate your candidate.

We very much appreciate your interest.

Sincerely yours,

Thomas W. Carr

Dr. Hector P. Garcia American GI Forum of the U. S. 1315 Bright Corpus Christi, Texas

## THE WHITE HOUSE

## WASHINGTON

January 18, 1966

Dear Dr. Garcia:

The President has asked me to thank you for your letter of December 31, 1965, concerning your recommendation of Mr. Gilbert Herrera for appointment as Deputy Director of the Job Corps in the Office of Economic Opportunity.

Although Mr. Herrera appears to have a fine background, unfortunately, a decision had already been made regarding the position in question before your letter arrived. The Office of Economic Opportunity recently announced the appointment of Mr. David Squire to be Deputy Director of the Job Corps.

Nevertheless, I am very pleased to have Mr. Herrera's name to add to my own file of capable people, and he will be kept in mind for an appropriate appointment. Thank you again.

Sincerely,

John W. Macy, Fr.

Dr. Hector P. Garcia 3024 Morgan Corpus Christi, Texas